
San Bernardino City Unified School District


Regular Meeting of the Measure T & N Bond 

Citizens’ Oversight Committee

Cesar E. Chavez Middle School, P-1
9:00 – 11:00 a.m.

6650 N. Magnolia Avenue
San Bernardino, CA 92407
AGENDA

March 13, 2019
	Committee Members
	Representing
	Present
	Absent

	Eula Mills
	Senior Citizen
	
	X

	James Stark
	At-Large
	
	X

	Erika Maria Delgado DeRamos
	At-Large
	
	X

	Gloria Macias Harrison
	Tax payers’ Organization
	X
	

	Nyutosia Cade Cornish
	Parent/Active Parent 
	X
	

	David Clark
	Senior Citizen
	
	X

	Maria Garcia
	Parent of a Student
	
	X

	District Support
	Department
	Present
	Absent

	Laura Breuer
	Facilities 
	X
	

	Raquel Torres
	Facilities 
	X
	

	Tom Pace
	Facilities
	X
	

	Joe Aceto
	Facilities/Operations
	
	X

	Jim Cummingham
	Accounting Services
	X
	


       1. 
Opening

a. Call to Order 
b. Approval of Minutes – Minutes from October 10, 2018 & January 9, 2019 – not approved; no quorum
2. Administrative Reports
a. Annual Financial & Performance Audit
Jim presented the Audit Financial & Performance Audit report; all came back clean.

b. Bond Report
Laura went over bond report.  Gloria asked if all the money has been spent; Laura responded that it has not all been spent.  There are two more issuances from Measure N. Tosha commented that most of the money was spent on new construction, Tom stated that our planning costs are low compared to others, he also stated that the contractor working on San Andreas lives in San Bernardino and his business is located blocks from San Andreas   Gloria stated that this information would be good to report to the Board, as it is good information; Laura stated that the information goes to the board as correspondence and not as a board presentation. Tom stated that one from Measure N will be spent more on modernization than new construction.  Gloria asked if they were going to replace lead pipes in old schools; Tom stated that they test the water fountains and if there have been any problems, they have been corrected.  Maintenance and Operations works with the water department to ensure that the district is not out of compliance. Tosha asked if the Single Point Entry project will be paid out of bond money.  Tom stated that it will be paid out of different funding.

c. Master Plan Executive Summary

Tom discussed the implementation of the Master Plan.  He stated that the needs have been identified and that the Education Specifications are tied to physical needs.  Tom discussed the residential growth and housing of students along with the details of the last Census report.  Gloria asked if the enrollment of inner city schools is declining; Tom stated that in some areas they are but in others they aren’t.  Gloria mentioned that the schools are hot during the summer and asked if all schools have air conditioning, Tom stated that they all have AC and Laura added that they are moving toward push to start thermostats.  Tom stated that the district has greater need than there are resources, stating that the state has no money, he also discussed the consideration of bridge financing.  Gloria asked what the Board’s thoughts were about that and Tom said that they were agreed.  Tom stated that the Board is also passionate about have gyms at middle schools and asked if they can be worked in.  Gloria asked what the rationale for gyms in middle schools; Tom stated that it was beneficial to the health of students and because of the heat in the summer.  He also stated that these wouldn’t qualify for state funding, they would need to be 100% paid by the district.  Gloria asked what is the Growing Hope project at San Andreas, Tom stated that it is integrating hydroponics into entrepreneurial business.  Tosha asked what the timeline was for the Single Point Entry projects, Tom stated they should all be done by 2021.  Tom discussed the North Park project, the project to include adding counseling areas to the admin building.  Tom stated that the demolition has started at Pacific for the CTE project.  Tom informed the committee that the district is in the middle of land acquisition for the Parent Engagement Center.  Gloria asked if they are discussing eminent domain, Tom said that would be a tough decision that would be made by the Board.  Gloria asked when they would have to decide, Tom stated that there will be a public hearing, at which time, the Board will have to vote.  Tom mentioned that he was excited about replacing thousands of lights with LED lights.  Tom discussed the San Bernardino High School theatre project.  Gloria asked if the project was going to stay within the footprint of the current building, Tom said it will.  She asked what the capacity is of the current building, Tom said it is 1,000.  He also mentioned that the restoration will require the addition of the ramp, that they will remove the balcony and they are going to raise the seating.  Tom mentioned that the district is re-acquiring Sturges.

d. Tour of Classrooms

The committee visited a classroom that had recently received furniture that was purchased with an innovation grant.
3. Committee Comments/Concerns 
4. Schedule for Future Meetings

Proposed Meeting Dates for 2019:






July 10, 2019




October 9, 2019

5. Public Comments

6. Items for Future Agendas

7. Adjournment 
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